
Gifts to Schools and District Sites

For the Board Meeting of February 24, 2022

      

FOR ABBOTT MIDDLE SCHOOL

Paul's Episcopal Church

A monetary donation made to the school. $2,300.00

FOR COLLEGE PARK SCHOOL

Mr. Aaron Krause

A donation of a used Dell laptop. $300.00

FOR GEORGE HALL ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Philanthropic Ventures Foundation

Mathematics Grants Program  

Ms. Lily Sanders

A monetary donation made to the school for math materials for 1st graders. $228.00

FOR SUNNYBRAE ELEMENTARY SCHOOL

Ms. Joyce MkitarianA monetary donation made in honor of Ms. Dorothy Boyajian to support outdoor education, field trips, 

teacher stipends, enrichment, and scholarship for students. Check #5601510020 $20,000.00

FOR THE SAN MATEO-FOSTER CITY SCHOOL DISTRICT

San Mateo-Foster City Education Foundation

A monetary donation made the District to support the After-school Athletic program $50,000.00

All American Self Storage

A donation made to the District of 45 boxes of US flags for the schools.

Donation to Schools Total $72,828.00
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